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 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Great Hanwood Parish Council Meeting, convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension on Tuesday 22nd October 2013 at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 

Councillors:

J Percival (Vice Chairman)



G Lewis



J Fox



K Bromage
R Evans (arrived 8:10pm)
In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk 

Members of the public:


3 members of the public: M Davies; A Walklett; and K Thomas

APOLOGIES:
M Roughan, (Family commitments); M A Hood, (Illness)

	Minute Ref.
	Minute
	Proposer
/ Seconder/
Action

	13/14/80
	WELCOME AND PUBLIC SESSION:
The Vice chairman took the chair and welcomed those attending.  
	

	13/14/81
	POLICE REPORT:
There being no representative from West Mercia Police present the Clerk read a written report dated 1st Oct 2013.  It was noted that crime rates continue to be low and that the next police surgery will be held at Hanwood Village Stores on 25th November 2013.

	

	13/14/82
	SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:

Cllr R Evans gave a report on the activities of Shropshire Council and explained the impact of reduced budgets on services.  
It was noted that the planning department would be heavily affected by voluntary redundancies leading to a review of the Planning Committee structure and levels of delegation to planning officers.

It was noted that new county-wide Dog Control Orders would become effective from 1st Nov 2013.

It was noted that the reduction in the grant for the Localisation of Council Tax Benefits by 10% is likely to be reflected in the level of grants allocated to Parish Councils in 2014/15.
	

	13/14/83
	LONGDEN, FORD AND REA VALLEY LJC REPORT: 

J Fox reported on the public meeting held at Ford Parish Hall on 9th Oct 2013.  

Anti-social behaviour in both Minsterley and Hanwood had been discussed as had rural transport services.  

The discontinuation of the Dial-a-Ride service by SC gave concern as did the cost of rural bus services and levels of service, which are not guaranteed.

The Highways Agency proposals for the A5 roundabouts gave concern.

A grant had been made to Pontesbury Bowling Club
	

	13/14/84
	PUBLIC COMMENTS:
A Walklett reported that the new traffic mirrors had been installed.  He undertook to keep them clean and requested that they are not cleaned by the Parish Council.
He also reported that the VAS sign was not working reliably whilst located outside Hanwood school.  It was noted that the unit had been moved to Caradoc View that day.

Mrs M Davies asked whether the road gullies wold be cleared out to prevent localised flooding.  She also asked if grit boxes had been filled.  R Evans responded that these issues are routinely organised by SC Highways but any problems may be reported to the Clerk or directly to Shropshire Council.

	Clerk to make cleaning contractor aware.
All to monitor unit and report faults to the Clerk

	13/14/85
	APOLOGIES:
The apologies from M Roughan and M A Hood were noted and accepted by the council.  
	GL/KB

	13/14/86

	DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS:
None

	

	13/14/87
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY:
The Clerk confirmed that no applications had been received.
	

	13/14/88
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th September 2013 which had previously been circulated, were taken as read. 
An amendment to the attendance list to add Cllr J Fox was agreed and the minutes were subsequently accepted as a true record.

The Vice-Chairman signed the amended minutes.


	RE/GL

	13/14/89
	MATTERS ARISING:
1. Oaklands View Raised Platform – The Clerk was asked to check the platform complied with the specification and to express the extreme disappointment that the platform was so ineffectual in reducing traffic speeds. 
2. Post Office Lane –R Evans reported he was still trying to resolve the issue.   The Clerk has written to K Aitken requesting an urgent resolution.
3. SITA Plaque – The Clerk provided smaller plaques for K Bromage to fix to the new play equipment. 
4. Litter Bin, Caradoc View Play Area – The Clerk reported this would be installed by SC during the next week.
5. A5 Edgebold Roundabout – The Clerk confirmed that the concerns of residents had been passed to the Highways Agency and were awaiting a response.  The Council noted that the work is due to start on 4th November 2013, with most of the work to be undertaken at night.
6. Bridge Lane Traffic Mirrors – The Clerk reported that no invoice had yet been received for the installation of the mirrors by SC.
7. Collection of Grass Clippings – The Clerk reported that enquiries had so far been unsuccessful.  Collection of the clippings by the contractor is likely to lead to greater costs to the Parish Council.  She suggested that volunteers could collect the clippings and use the additional capacity in the new litter bin to dispose of them.

	Clerk to write to SC
R Evans
K Bromage

	13/14/90
	PARISH MATTERS: 
1. No new items
	

	13/14/91
	CARADOC VIEW BENCH:

The Clerk reported that the cost to replace the bench with a hardwood bench similar to those elsewhere in the village would be £240.89 & £60 delivery & VAT.  Alternatively, pine benches are available from £157.29 & £10 delivery & VAT. 

The Clerk reported that she had received no response from the family of Mrs Jones.

The Council resolved that the Clerk be authorised to arrange repairs and renovation of the existing bench together with re-fixing it to the ground, with a budget not exceeding £70.
	RE/JF Unanimous

Clerk to arrange repairs

	13/14/92
	CARADOC VIEW BUS SHELTER:
1. Anti-social Behaviour – The Clerk reported on a recent multi-agency meeting held at Severnside offices.  She recommended that a log of anti-social gatherings be kept by the Parish Council to support a second request for the asb CCTV camera.  This was likely to be supported by the SC asb team located at Monkmoor PS if supported by such a record.   
It was resolved that Cllr K Bromage keeps a daily log of gatherings at the shelter and any asb noticed.  It was also resolved that other members of the council check the bus shelter whenever convenient and report any problems.

2. Alteration of bus shelter – The Clerk tabled two sealed bids for alteration of the bus shelter.  The bids were anonymised to protect commercial interests and opened at the meeting.

The two prices were reported as: 

Contractor A - £2,370.00

Contractor B - £4,356.51 
The details of each bid were reviewed by the Council.  It was resolved unanimously that an item be added to the next agenda to determine if the current budget is sufficient to proceed with the project based on the bid from Contractor A and any grant funding available from SC.
It was further resolved to seek satisfactory references for Contractor A in preparation for the discussion at the next meeting.
	K Bromage to keep daily log

All to report asb to Clerk

RE/KB Unanimous

JF/RE Unanimous

	13/14/93
	CARADOC VIEW PLAY AREA:
1. Anti-social behaviour – The Clerk reported on the multi-agency meeting held at Severnside offices on 16th Oct 2013.  The Council considered a number of suggestions to reduce the nuisance and damage by youths gathering in the play area whilst recognising that the play area is an appropriate place for young people to meet safely.
The Vice-chairman suspended standing orders temporarily to hear contributions from local residents.  Mrs Davies commented that there could be some support for a friends group or an inter-generational project such as a community garden.  The Council returned to standing orders.
2. Snagging Issues – The clerk reported she was still pursuing a substantive response and meeting with Sovereign on the snagging issues identified in the Post-Installation inspection.
The Clerk reported that repairs are needed to the wooden frame around the swings bark pit and that the bark requires topping up and raking.  

Replacement shackles are needed on the clatter-bridge.

The Council resolved to delegate authority to the Clerk to arrange the necessary repairs in consultation with the Chairman and Vice-chairman.

3. Formation of a ‘Friends’ Group – The Council resolved to review this suggestion after further multi-agency discussions with the Police and Severnside.
	Clerk to follow up
KB/RE

Clerk to arrange repairs

Add to Nov agenda


	13/14/94
	WAR MEMORIAL:

1. Remembrance Sunday – The arrangements for the Remembrance Sunday service were noted and it was confirmed that the Parish Council wreath would be laid by the Chairman of the Parish Council.  
2. Commemoration of Centenary of start of WW1: It was resolved to consider ideas for a suitable commemoration at the November meeting. 
	Add to Nov agenda

	13/14/95
	PLANNING MATTERS:

1. Planning Applications;

a. 13/03962/FUL – 2 Poplars Avenue, Hanwood – garage conversion; new garage; front extension and new driveway – The Council noted that the Highways authority required that the old dropped kerb be reinstated; otherwise no objections had been lodged.  The Council resolved that they had no comments or objections to the proposals. 
b. 13/02067/FUL – The Cock Inn PH, Hanwood – The Council noted that in the light of the review of Shropshire Council’s scheme of delegation it was possible the Parish Council would be invited to support their objections by attending a meeting of the SC Planning Committee.
It was resolved that in this eventuality a member of the Parish Council Planning Committee be given delegated authority to speak at the SC PC meeting. The speaker to be determined according to the availability of Committee members on the date in question.
c. 13/02910/FUL - The Oaklands, Hanwood Bank – It was noted that this application is pending a decision.  It was confirmed by R Evans that a letter had been received by SC confirming that the Care Home development would not proceed.

d. 13/03920/OUT – Longden Road / Mousecroft Lane, Shrewsbury – Outline application to build 200 houses The Council took note of this application affecting land close to the parish boundary at Nobold.  Cllr Evans reported that in view of the ongoing shortfall in the required 5 year supply of housing land it is likely that SC Planning will be minded to approve this application.  The consultation end date of 31st Oct 2013 was noted but the Council offered no comments.
2. Planning Decisions;

a. 13/03584/FUL – Lower Edgebold Farm, First Floor Extension –Permission granted
b. 13/03232/FUL - 4 & 5 The Barns, Nobold, Garage – Permission granted
3. Annual Review of Place Plan – The Council reviewed and updated the details of the Shrewsbury Place Plan as it relates to Great Hanwood, for submission to Shropshire Council in due course. 
	GL/JF Unanimous

JF/GL Unanimous
Noted

Noted

Noted
Noted

Reviewed and updated
Clerk to produce final draft for approval

	13/14/96
	ROAD SAFETY CONCERNS & PEDESTRIAN CROSSING: 
1. Community Led Concerns - The Council noted that SC is still considering the list of Community Led Concerns submitted in May.
2. Rotational VAS – The Council noted that the requested reliability report had not yet been received.  The matter was referred to the November meeting for a decision on discontinuing the arrangement.                 
	Noted

Clerk to follow up.
Add to Nov agenda

	13/14/97
	STREET LIGHTING:

1. The Clerk reported that a meeting had been arranged with the maintenance contractor to review the street lighting stock and check the accuracy of the current inventory.
2. Street Lighting Faults – The Clerk reported that she had identified 3 faulty lanterns at: 37 Caradoc View; Opposite Oaklands View and on Vine Close.

	Clerk to report to  Nov meeting

Clerk to arrange repairs

	13/14/98
	FINANCIAL MATTERS:

1. The Clerk reported a bank error leading to a small overpayment in pension contributions.  The Clerk was authorised to write to the bank to correct the error.
R Evans proposed that all payments listed under agenda item 15 ii. be approved by the Council, together with an additional payment to SALC.  This was seconded by J Fox and resolved unanimously.  Thus it was resolved to
authorise the following payments;

             C Higgins
Clerk’s Expenses: 



- Mileage
/parking  

£18.30


- Postage

     
  £5.70

                            Total
    
     
      £24.00

            Npower
Electricity for street lighting


                                 £228.37 & £11.42 VAT



    £6.94 &   £0.35 VAT




Total

    £246.87

           SALC      Training                                               £20.00

	RE/JF

RE/JF 

	13/14/99
	TRAINING:

1. Budgets & Precept Setting – The Clerk confirmed she would attend but stated the course was also suitable for Council members.

2. SLCC Training Day ‘Doing more with less’ The Clerk reported back on the recent training.
3. SALC AGM – 2nd November 2013 – R Evans expressed his desire to attend both the AGM and Conference, at a cost of £20.00.  It was resolved that he be authorised to represent the Council at both events and for the conference costs to be met by the Parish Council.


	Noted

Noted
KB/JF 

	13/14/100
	CORRESPONDENCE:
The Clerk tabled the following items of correspondence; all other correspondence having been circulated electronically during the month:
Shropshire Council – Election costs, amounting to £100 (uncontested election) will be invoiced in April 2014.

NatWest Bank – Letter requesting confirmation of signatories’ details (already dealt with by the Clerk).
	

	13/14/101
	CHEQUE SIGNING:

The Vice-chairman and Cllr Evans signed the cheques authorised under minute 13/14/98.
	

	1314/102
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 26th November 2013 at St Thomas’ Church Extension, from 7:30pm.  The press and public are welcome.
	

	
	There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:55pm.
	


Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 26th November 2013


